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PRIV ATE AND SPECIAL LAWS 

OF THE 

STATE OF MAINE. 

1853. 



68 
CHAP. 76. 

(JOBBOSSEE CONTEE BANK.-TRUSTEES ITOOTHBA:.Y ACADEMY. 

An act to amend all act entitled "An act to incorporate the Cobbossee Contee Bank.'" 

Be it enacted by the Senate and House of Representatives in 
Legislature assembled, as follows: 

Amendment. SECT. 1. The second section of all act entitled II An act to 

Corporators. 

Corporate 
name. 

Rights, privi. 
leges, &c. 

fleal. 

By-laws. 

Estate, may 
hold, &c. 

Income, how 
applied. 

incorporate Oobbossee Ooutee Bank/' approyec1l\iarch twenty­
third, cighteen hnndred :il;nd fifty-two, is hereby amended by 
striking ont from the fourth line in said section the word Feb·· 
ruary, and inserting instead thereof the word December. 

SECT. 2. This act shall takA effect from and after its ap­
proyal by the gOYP.l'nor. 

[Approved March IG, 1853.J 

An nrt to incorporate the Truslees of Boothbay Academy. 

Be it enacted by the Senate and Houge of Rcpres.entatives in 
Legisla1uJ'e assembled, as follows: 

SECT. 1. Benjamin Reed, William S. Emerson, Marshall 
Smith, Parker Wilson, Stephen 8m'gent, Arber 1\13,rson, Jason 
Fuller, John "\V. Weymonth, 'William Carlisle, Oale h Hodgdony 

John McOlintock, junior, and .Allen Lewis, their associates and 
succeRfJOrs, arA hereby incorporated into a body politic by the 
name of -t11(' Trustees of Boothbay Academy, for the promotion 
of' education. 

SECT. 2. Said corporation is hereby vested with all the 
rights, privileges and immunities incident to similar corpora­
tions; to use a common seal, to prosecute and defend suits at 
law; to make and establish snch by-laws, not l'epugnant to the 
laws of this state, as may Le c1eemeclnecessary for the manage­
ment of their affairs; fill all vacancies occming in their number 7 
to holc1 such estate real and personal as they may now possess, 
or may hereafter receive by gift, grant or otherwise, the yearly 
income of which Rhallnot exceed the sum of two thousand c101-
lars; said income to be faithfully applied to promote the cause 
of education. 

[Approved March 16, 1853.) 


